Marietta Area Service Committee of NA Meeting Minutes January 29, 2023

Next Meeting Sunday, February 26, 2023 @ 2:00 PM Ridgeview Institute - Day Hospital

- Marietta Area Inventory March 5, 2033
 - (Zoom ID = 830 9249 8392, PW = areainv23)
- Activities Subcommittee Meeting in Ridgeview Dayroom 2/26 @ 12:30 PM
- PR Subcommittee Meeting 2/22/2023 at 6pm on Zoom
 - (Zoom ID =780 3314 4058, PW = 9GWT6y)
- PR/WSR/H&I Joint Subcommittee Meeting 2/21/2023 @ 6:00 PM
 - (Zoom ID = 827 4641 5643, PW = 080596)
- H&I Subcommittee Meeting 2/19/2023 on Zoom
 - (Zoom ID = 883 0763 4798, PW = 253263)
- 24-Hour Room Next Subcommittee Meeting TBD
- Policy Subcommittee Meeting Wednesdays @6pm via Zoom
 - (Zoom ID=234 566 7053, PW=study)

Quorum Calculated to be 13 Groups - Quorum Met @ 2:09 PM The Purpose of the Area Read by: Amanda S. The 12 Traditions Read by: Kwiesi A. The 12 Concepts Read by: Tom C.

Motion to Accept December Minutes: Approved by Acclamation:

Group Roll Call

Group	GSR	Attendance	Comments
Another Chance	Martin H.	Present	
Architects of Adversity	Nicole N	Present	
Breakfast Club	Judy D.	Present	
Chosen Frozen	Chuck A	Present	
Corona Renegades	Tim T		Off Quorum
End of the Road	Mindy M	Present	
Firehouse	Daniel G		
Hold On to Hope	John H.		
Just for Sunday	Billie R	Present	
Living the Program	Tom C	Present	
NA at Noon	Alvin L.	Present	
New Way of Life	Daniel S.		
One is Too Many	Scott		Off Quorum
Rose Group Redux	Katey G	Present	
Serenity on the Square	Melissa M.	Present	Off Quorum
Spiritual Awakenings	Brian W		
Sunday Service	Boo W	Present	
Surrender on Sunday	Austin B		Off Quorum
T.A.C.O. Tuesday	Amy H.	Present	
Unity Group	David M	Present	
We Group	Amanda S	Present	

MASC Admin & Subcommittee Roll Call

Position	Name	Attendance
Chair	Carrie A.	Present
Vice Chair	Cathy H.	Present
Treasurer	Kate	Present
Alt. Treasurer	Vacant	
Secretary	Jesse S.	Present
Alt. Secretary	Vacant	
RCM	Jan L	Present
RCMA	Vacant	
Policy Parliamentarian	Chris B.	Present
Lit Distribution	Curt H.	Present
Alt. Lit Distribution	Vacant	
Activities Chair	Karen H.	Present
H&I Chair	Kwiesi A.	Present
PR Chair	Felix L.	Absent with Notice
WSR	Chris K.	Present
24Hr Room Chair	David H.	Present

Area Business

Open Forum: 2:11 pm – 2:26 pm

- Chris K. noted that WSR, PR, H&I will not meet at 12:30 in-person before ASC
- Taco Tuesday asked if 24-Hour Room
- Kwiesi brought up that Bartow county has meetings in both Marietta and West Georgia area so it's a little unclear which area's H&I subcommittee should work with Bartow county jail.
- David M. noted that the calendar is open to all users to add/delete events and asked if anyone had concerns. No major concerns were identified.

Chair Report: 2:26 pm

- Carrie gave a report and distributed an area inventory worksheet to groups.
- A copy of the area inventory form is included in these minutes. The deadline to submit the form is the February ASC.
- The area inventory meeting will be on March 5, 2023, via Zoom at 2pm.
 Details on page 1 of these minutes.

Vice Chair Report: 2:29 pm

• Cathy read a report, a written copy of which is included in these minutes.

Treasurer's Report: 2:32 pm

• Kate read the attached treasurer's report, recommended the ASC nominate an alternate treasurer, and provided the Area with account balances.

RCM Report: 2:35 - 3:08 pm

- Jan gave a brief update and reminded the area that we will need votes on the nominations, topics, and CAR at the February ASC.
- We talked about the GSR assembly and increased cost of the Regional meeting itself from \$1,400 per weekend to \$2,500.
 - Nicole asked about demand for such an event. That led to a discussion of the GSR orientation at the area level and how the two events differ.
- Jan noted that the Conference Agenda Track (CAT) came out this week.
 There will be zonal workshop on 2/3/2023.
- The minutes also include a tally sheet for the 25 motions in the CAR and the 13 items in the CAT. This is embedded in the RCM Report and included as a standalone email attachment.
- Back to groups: 3 nominations and 5 motions
 - Three nominations (CPP Chair, CPP Vice Chair, CPP Alt Treasurer).
 Service resumes are attached.
- 2022-018 (RCM North Atlanta): to continue to meet in hybrid format (both inperson and virtual) for the future.
 - Policy Affected: Article 6.E.5: add "p. Set up + facilitate virtual platform for virtual RSC attendance." Article 10.A: change the last sentence to say "Meeting setting will be **both virtual and** as a conference style square/rectangle with all participants facing each other." (Motion adds the bold language).
 - Financial Impact: None. Jan is checking with IT confirm this is accurate
- 2022-020 (RDA): to budget \$2,000 for the GSR Assembly, \$1400 for facility space for one day and \$600 for service literary for the GSR Assembly.
 - Policy Affected: Budgets
 - Financial Impact: \$2,000
- 2022-022 (CPP Chair): For Region to create a pool for experience members,

for the GRC, Inc. board to draw from for director seats. The pool members will be elected to the pool by the RSC.

- Policy Affected: Article 6.E.2 Line 1
- Financial Impact: Not stated.
- See additional commentary in RCM report.
- 2022-023 (RCM CFRA) To add to Policy/Agenda format the service prayer.
 Replace opening prayer on Saturday and Sunday.
 - Policy Affected: Article 11.A.1 and 11.B.1
 - Financial Impact: Not stated.
 - See additional commentary in RCM report.
- 2022-025 (CPP Chair): to add "add if vacant Alt Treasurer" in article 6.E.1 under Treasurer. The requirements for Alt Treasurer within the panel are the same, so there will be synergy.
 - Policy Affected: Article 6.E.1
 - Financial Impact: Not stated.
 - Suggested Solution: since we [RSC] vote on [CPP] Treasurer, if seat is open [for the RSC] to vote on Alt Treasurer, as the CPP policy asks for a 2-year commitment.
- Written report attached which includes links to the CAR, CAT, and some other helpful reading materials.

Policy Parliamentarian Report: 3:12 - 3:13 pm

- Chris B. gave a summary of the subcommittee meeting.
- Zoom information for Wednesday 6pm Policy subcommittee meeting: Meeting ID 234 566 7053, password is study.

Literature Distribution Report – Curt H: 3:13 – 3:14 pm

• Curt gave the attached report.

Activities Report: 3:14 – 3:20 pm

- Karen H. gave an update from the retro arcade game day event and some updates on the next event (Lip Sync Battle on April 1st)
 - There will also be a nature walk on March 12th. See the area calendar for details.
- Campout will be May 5-8 at Red Top Mountain. See attached flyer.

• Her written report is included with these minutes.

H&I Report - Kwiesi: 3:20 - 3:47 pm

- Kwiesi gave an update from the subcommittee meetings and discussed some plans the subcommittee has in the works.
- New H&I meeting at the Recovery Village facility.
- Lots of discussion about what the appropriate commitment is for a panel member.
- Detailed report attached.

PR Report - Natasha: 3:47 - 3:51 pm

- Natasha gave an overview of the goings on in the subcommittee and some initiatives currently underway at North Georgia Recovery Center at Ridgeview.
- Written report attached. Also attached is flyer requesting support for the subcommittee.

WSR Report – Chris K: 3:51 pm

- Chris K. gave a summary of the subcommittee meetings and counts of inmates currently corresponding.
- Subcommittee and postal facilitator reports attached.

24 Hour Room Report - David H: 3:52-3:55 pm

• David gave the attached the subcommittee report and noted that he'll prepare a profit and loss report for the next ASC.

Old Business 3:19

None

Nominations and Elections: 3:55 pm

Position: 24-Hour Room Chair Nominee: Nicole N. Nominator: David H, Current 24-Hour Room Chair Seconded By: David M, GSR of Unity Group Nicole read her service resume. She does not meet the clean time requirement today but will before the 2023 event occurs. Rules will need to be suspended for the vote. The full nomination form and service resume are attached.

Back to Groups

New Business: 4:00 pm

- Motion 01-001: To create an ad hoc committee to hold a special 2023 event to celebrate the 40th anniversary of the publishing of the NA Basic Text.
 - Maker: Linda D. GSR of Spiritual Awakenings
 - Second: Tom C. GSR of Living the Program
 - Intent: The Marietta Area played an important role in the writing and publishing of the text, so it would make sense to honor that history with an all day event. This motion would approve the creation of an ad hoc committee, but a budget would need to be submitted and approved by the ASC.

There were no objections, so Carrie approved creation of the ad hoc subcommittee and appointed Curt the chair.

- Motion 01-002: To allot an additional \$100 for food at the Lip Sync Battle event. The committee plans to have a dessert bar and drinks. The rent for the event will only by \$50, so we won't be using all of our approved budget. We also plan to charge admission to help cover the cost of the event. We currently have \$100 budgeted for food, so this will give us \$200 to spend if approved.
 - Maker: Karen H. Activities Chair
 - Second: Mindy M. GSR of End of the Road
 - Intent: To provide refreshments for the event

Passed: 15-0-0

- Motion 01-003: Change policy to make an exemption for the 24-Hour Room budget submission until the March ASC instead of November due to the event not happening yet and no financial report being submitted. Policy affected Article 8.A.6. No financial impact.
 - Maker: David H. 24-Hour Room Chair
 - Second: David M. GSR of Unity Group
 - Intent: To give the 24-Hour Room chair ample time to create an acceptable report of the event.

Back to Groups

Group Reports and Clean Time Announcements: 4:20 pm

• See attached group reports and celebration table below.

Addict	Group	Date	Years Clean
Hezekiah M.	Breakfast Club	2/10	24
Kate W.	End of the Road	2/3	21
Tony G.	NA at Noon	2/14	18
Erica T.	NA at Noon	2/14	4
Brian L.	Sunday Service	2/5	2
Siouxsie P.	Unity Group	2/16	1

MOTION: Close the ASC Meeting Maker: Nicole N.

Second: Boo W

Approved by Acclamation

NEXT ASC MEETING SCHEDULED:

Sunday, February 26, 2023 @ 2:00 PM Ridgeview Institute - Day Hospital

Back to Groups:

- Nomination of Nicole N. as 24-Hour Room subcommittee chair
- Motion 01-003
- \circ $\;$ Three nominations and five motions from Region
- \circ 38 motions from the CART (CAR + CAT = CART)

Chair Report

January 29, 2023

Today, I will be distributing an Area Inventory form to GSRs. Please use this form to collect your group's conscience as related to our Area and bring back to me at our February ASC, Sunday Feb. 26, 2023. I will combine all feedback received to review at our Area Inventory session, Sunday Mar. 5, 2023.

Please note, the Area Inventory form available on na.org was slightly adjusted to accommodate the individual member. I have a few extra copies of the inventory form with me today. If there is a member that does not currently have a homegroup or feels their opinions were not expressed by their group, these individual members are encouraged to complete a separate form to ensure their voice is heard.

Also important are the 2 last questions of the inventory. These provide an opportunity to address anything that wasn't already considered. If you run out of paper, please attach a separate sheet. The more thorough our inventory, the more effective the process. A pdf of the inventory form was also provided to our Area Secretary. If needed, you may request an electronic copy from <u>secretary@mariettana.org</u> or <u>chair@mariettana.org</u>.

Please be sure to submit completed inventory sheets no later than Sunday, February 26. If you are unable to attend the February ASC, please submit your form to me by email at <u>chair@mariettana.org</u>. The deadline to submit this information electronically is the same – Feb. 26.

Our Marietta Area Inventory will be held virtually through Zoom on Sunday, Mar. 5 at 2 p.m. All are encouraged to attend, including individual members. As a friendly reminder to GSRs, we will be taking attendance at this session and your participation will count as it would at an ASC. Please try to connect 10 minutes prior to the session, if you have connectivity concerns. We will begin promptly at 2 p.m.

Marietta Area Inventory Meeting ID: 830 9249 8392 Passcode: areainv23

One other item I plan to address in the next month or so is having our Vice Chair added as an authorized signer on our area's bank account. This is not a very critical item since we have 3 signers on the account, but it would be nice to have completed before the May ASC, when nominations are made.

In loving service,

Carrie A

Circle One: Group Individual Member

Group Name:_____

GSR:___

AREA INVENTORY

An area may want to send this inventory or a similar set of questions to the groups. Members or groups can answer each question with a number from one to five, using a scale such as:

Write numbers	0	2	3	4	5
in the open	Not at all	Needs	Adequate	Outstanding	Excellent
circles provided.		improvement			

When the numbers are totaled for each question, the area can see what most needs improvement (1) and what is going quite well already (5).

How well has the area served local groups this year?

- How well does the area communicate with local groups? ______

- How effectively does the area demonstrate responsibility and accountability? ______
- How fully does the area train and support members who serve on the area service committee?
- How well does the area service committee foster an atmosphere of courtesy and mutual respect?
- How completely does the area provide opportunities for communication about committee concerns to the local members and groups?
- How well is a sense of unity fostered within the area service body? _______
- How positively is a sense of unity shown within local groups?
- How well has the area fostered the willingness of the local fellowship to volunteer for service positions?
- How well does the area practice continuity and rotation? ______
- How well does the area function in maintaining a full complement of trusted servants, with no open commitments?
- How fully does the area create an environment where the conscience of the body guides the decisions and direction of the area? ______

How well has the area done this year in making NA's message more widely known in the larger community?

• How well is the area communicating with those in the community who interact with addicts? _____

- How completely does the area respond to the needs of the larger community? _____
- How well is the area using human and financial resources to carry NA's message of recovery in an efficient and effective way?

- How easily can those in the larger community reach an NA member who is in a position to respond to their questions or requests?

How well has the area cooperated and collaborated with the region and NA World Services this year?

- - How well does the area respond to requests from the region and from NA World Services? How fully does the area share its needs and concerns with the region and NA World Services?
- How reliably does the area forward funds to the region and/or NA World Services?___
- How effectively does the area use resources (such as written materials or experience from other trusted servants) that are available through the region and/or NA World Services?
- How fully has the area formed a cooperative relationship with the region and NA World Services?
- How well is the area creating a sense of unity with the region and NA World Services?

Is there any particular area of service and/or area function that you perceive is outstanding? Please identify: _____

Is there any particular area of service and/or area function that you perceive would need improvement? Please identify: _____

Please fill out this form and return it to your GSR or any person attending the monthly ASC meeting.

Marietta Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous Vice Chair Report January 2023

Hello Marietta Area,

This past month I attended the PR/H&I/WSR subcommittee meeting online on Jan 24th and am helping with PR.

I also attended Activities today.

I attended the CAR workshop. Thank you to Jan and everyone who attended.

I checked the mailbox for the Vice-chair and will check the mailbox regularly.

Please reach out to me if you have any questions or need anything.

In loving service,

Cathy H

770.891.2250

cmh.atl@gmail.com

Marietta Area Service Committee Treasurer's Report

January 2023

Hi family, rather than start with the numbers I thought I would take an opportunity to address the ASC about the open Alt-Treasurer position. We are now 5 months away from the end of my tenure as Treasurer. Depending on the prior experience of the applicant in question, it would be best to have at least 2 months to train the Alt-Treasurer to take over as Treasurer at the end of my term. A simpler way of stating this: it would be best to slot-in an Alt-Treasurer as soon as possible for training purposes.

If you know of anyone in your homegroup, network or sponsorship family that would be willing to serve as Alt-Treasurer for a few months and then Treasurer starting in the summer, it would be terrific if you could point them this way. I realize this might sound a bit on the early side, but I also know how fast the months can fly by and I did not want to wait until the 11th hour to sound the alarm bell on this.

You might also note that the old Prudent Reserve is still displayed on the budget worksheet. Last month the 24 Hour Room portion of the 2023 budget was tabled. If possible I would like to wait until the 24 Hour Room budget is resolved by the ASC before assembling and calculating the budget spreadsheet(s) for this year. I realize this might not be feasible if the issue continues to be unresolved on a longterm basis but I am hoping that it might be resolved soon so that I only have to assemble and calculate the spreadsheets 1 time.

With all of that being said, onto the numbers: We currently have an ending balance of \$6,239.59 in the ASC checking account. This reflects an uncleared check in the amount of \$106.36.

We started with a balance of \$2,505.18 and took in \$996.00 in group donations and \$434.00 in literature sales. Additionally, the 24 Hour Room returned \$3,789.79 to the ASC. Our expenses of \$1,591.74 included reimbursements to the Activities subcommittee, the RCM, PR, and the 24-hour room. Our available funds, less the \$2657.30 in prudent reserve and \$179.44 in the literature account, are \$3,296.49.

Please see the attached spreadsheet for detailed information about this month's income and expenses.

In Loving Service,

Kate W.

treasurer@mariettana.org

Marietta Area Service Committee Treasurer's Report

MASC Area Group Meeting for:	01/29/23	Starting Balance:	\$2,505.18		
		Prudent Reserve:	\$2,657.30		
Group Name	Donation	Other Funding			
Another Chance	\$45.00	Literature Sales at ASC	\$434.00		
Architects of Adversity	\$82.00	Literature Sales between ASCs			
Breakfast Club	\$25.00	Activities - Spring Campout			
asy Does It	\$0.00	24 Hour Room Donation	\$3,789.79		
End of the Road	\$80.00	SUBTOTAL	\$4,223.79		
irehouse	\$0.00				
lold on to Hope	\$0.00	Literature Inventory	\$3,320.56		
ust for Sunday	\$0.00	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	· · · · · ·		
iving the Program	\$277.00	Expenses	Check	Amount	С
ost Dreams Awaken	\$0.00	24 Hour Room	2913	\$1,240.00	_
Sunday Service	\$29.00	Activities - Advance		. ,	
IA at Noon	\$68.00	Activities - Reimbursement	2914	\$106.36	
New Way of Life	\$50.00	Bank Fee Cash deposit processing			
Dne is Too Many	\$0.00	Bank reconciliation adj			
Renegades	\$0.00	Check Voided			
Rose Group	\$94.00	Check Voided			
Serenity on the Square	\$0.00	H&I			
Spiritual Awakenings	\$0.00	H&I - Lit			
Surrender on Sunday	\$0.00	H&I - Reimbursements			
.A.C.O. Tuesday	\$156.00	Lit Committee - New Meeting Packet			
Jnity Group	\$0.00	Lit - Reimbursment			
Ve Group	\$90.00	Literature - Florida Region Service Office (FRSO)			
	\$0.00	Monthly Expenses			
	\$0.00	NAWS (WSR)			
	\$0.00	P.R Advance			
	\$0.00	P.R Reimbursement	2915	\$66.78	
	\$0.00	PO Box Rent	2010		
	\$0.00	Policy Committee			
	\$0.00	RCM Reimbursement	2916	\$178.60	
	\$0.00	RCMA Reimbursement	2010	<i><i><i>ϕ</i></i> 11 0.00</i>	F
	\$0.00	Regional Donation			
	\$0.00	Secretary - Advance			\vdash
	\$0.00	Secretary - Reimbursement			
	\$0.00	Treasurer - Checks			\vdash
	\$0.00	Treasurer - Reimbursement			\vdash
	\$0.00	WSR - Advance			\vdash
	\$0.00	WSR - Reimbursements			\vdash
	\$0.00	Bank Fee - Item Return Unpaid Fee (24 HR Room Che	ack)		
	\$0.00	Wildlife Action, Inc. (Spring Campout)	50K)		\vdash
	\$0.00	innane reten, net (opinig campour)	SUBTOTAL EXPENSES	\$1,591.74	
	\$0.00			¥1,001114	
	\$0.00	STARTING BALANCE	\$2,505.18		
	\$0.00	DONATIONS & FUNDING	\$5,219.79		
	\$0.00	EXPENSES	\$1,591.74		
	\$0.00	FUNDS SUBTOTAL	\$6,133.23		
	\$0.00	PRUDENT RESERVE	\$6,133.23		
	\$0.00	LITERATURE BALANCE	\$2,657.30		
GROUP SUBTOTAL	\$996.00	AVAILABLE ENDING FUNDS (Less PR and LIT) ENDING BANK BALANCE	\$3,296.49	Next Month's	

Uncleared Checks	Check #	Check Amount
Activites	2914	\$106.36
	Total Uncleared	\$106.36

Bank Statement Ending Balance 6,239.59 Online Access Date 1/28/2023 MASC-NA 1735 INDIAN RIDGE DR WOODSTOCK GA 30189-6858

Questions?

Available by phone Mon-Sat 7:00am-11:00pm Eastern Time, Sun 9:00am-10:00pm Eastern Time: We accept all relay calls, including 711 1-800-CALL-WELLS (1-800-225-5935)

En español: 1-877-337-7454

Online: wellsfargo.com/biz

Write: Wells Fargo Bank, N.A. (297) P.O. Box 6995 Portland, OR 97228-6995

Your Business and Wells Fargo

Visit wellsfargo.com/digitalbusinessresources to explore tours, articles, infographics, and other resources on the topics of money movement, account management and monitoring, security and fraud prevention, and more.

Account options

A check mark in the box indicates you have these convenient services with your account(s). Go to wellsfargo.com/biz or call the number above if you have questions or if you would like to add new services.

Business Online Banking Online Statements Business Bill Pay Business Spending Report Overdraft Protection

Statement period activity summary	
Beginning balance on 1/1	\$2,505.18
Deposits/Credits	6,343.29
Withdrawals/Debits	- 1,687.54
Ending balance on 1/31	\$7,160.93

Account number:
MASC-NA
Georgia account terms and conditions apply
For Direct Deposit use Routing Number (RTN):
For Wire Transfers use

Overdraft Protection

This account is not currently covered by Overdraft Protection. If you would like more information regarding Overdraft Protection and eligibility requirements please call the number listed on your statement or visit your Wells Fargo branch.



Transaction history

	Check		Deposits/	Withdrawals/	Ending daily
Date	Number	Description	Credits	Debits	balance
1/9		Deposit Made In A Branch/Store	5,219.79		
1/9	2916	Check		178.60	7,546.37
1/11	2913	Check		1,240.00	6,306.37
1/12	2915	Check		66.78	6,239.59
1/30		Deposit Made In A Branch/Store	1,123.50		
1/30	2919	Deposited OR Cashed Check		74.05	
1/30	2917	Deposited OR Cashed Check		19.05	7,269.99
1/31	2914	Check		106.36	
1/31		Cash Deposit Processing Fee		2.70	7,160.93
Ending ba	lance on 1/31				7,160.93
Totals			\$6,343.29	\$1,687.54	

The Ending Daily Balance does not reflect any pending withdrawals or holds on deposited funds that may have been outstanding on your account when your transactions posted. If you had insufficient available funds when a transaction posted, fees may have been assessed.

Summary of checks written(checks listed are also displayed in the preceding Transaction history)

Number	Date	Amount	Number	Date	Amount	Number	Date	Amount
2913	1/11	1,240.00	2915	1/12	66.78	2917	1/30	19.05
2914	1/31	106.36	2916	1/9	178.60	2919 *	1/30	74.05

* Gap in check sequence.

Monthly service fee summary

For a complete list of fees and detailed account information, see the disclosures applicable to your account or talk to a banker. Go to wellsfargo.com/feefaq for a link to these documents, and answers to common monthly service fee questions.

Fee period 01/01/2023 - 01/31/2023	Standard monthly service fee \$10.00	You paid \$0.00
How to avoid the monthly service fee	Minimum required	This fee period
Have any ONE of the following account requirements Average ledger balance 	\$1,000.00	\$5,425.00 ÷
Minimum daily balance	\$500.00	\$2,505.18 ÷
C1/C1		

Account transaction fees summary

Somias aborgo description	Units used	Units included	Excess units	Service charge per	Total service
Service charge description	Units used	Included	units	excess units (\$)	charge (\$)
Cash Deposited (\$)	5,900	5,000	900	0.0030	2.70
Transactions	10	100	0	0.50	0.00

WELLS FARGO

MIMPORTANT ACCOUNT INFORMATION

ATM Check Deposit Limit

Effective March 15, 2023, we are changing the following paragraph in the "Our right to decline deposits" subsection within the "Depositing Funds" section of the Deposit Account Agreement:

We may decline all or part of a deposit, including cash, for any reason. This could happen, for example, if a payee isn't a co-owner, authorized signer, or authorized representative on your account, we can't verify an endorsement, the check was issued from a credit account, the dollar amount of the deposit, the check looks suspicious, or it's a non-U.S. item. If we decline a deposit that you mailed to us, we may return it to you at your cost (including charging you for postage and handling to return foreign currency coin or paper), or retain any invalid checks or other documents included in the deposit without crediting your account, at our discretion.

The new paragraph is as follows:

We may decline all or part of a deposit, including cash, for any reason. This could happen, for example, if a payee isn't a co-owner, authorized signer, or authorized representative on your account, we can't verify an endorsement, the check was issued from a credit account, the dollar amount of the deposit, the check looks suspicious, or it's a non-U.S. item. If we decline a deposit that you mailed to us, we may return it to you at your cost (including charging you for postage and handling to return foreign currency coin or paper), or retain any invalid checks or other documents included in the deposit without crediting your account, at our discretion. There are limits on the total dollar amount of checks that can be deposited at Wells Fargo ATMs per transaction. We may decline check deposits that exceed \$1 million.

NEW YORK CITY CUSTOMERS ONLY -- Pursuant to New York City regulations, we request that you contact us at 1-800-TO WELLS (1-800-869-3557) to share your language preference.

The new year is a great time to make sure your security settings are up to date. Take a few minutes now to update your passwords, ensure we have your current contact information (mobile phone number, email), set up account alerts, and enable biometric sign on for the Wells Fargo Mobile® app. Learn more at www.wellsfargo.com/securitytools.

Important Information You Should Know

• To dispute or report inaccuracies in information we have furnished to a Consumer Reporting Agency about your accounts: Wells Fargo Bank, N.A. may furnish information about deposit accounts to consumer reporting agencies. You have the right to dispute the accuracy of information that we have furnished to a consumer reporting agency by writing to us at Overdraft Collection and Recovery, P.O. Box 5058, Portland, OR 97208-5058. Please describe the specific information that is inaccurate or in dispute and the basis for the dispute along with supporting documentation. If you believe the information furnished is the result of identity theft, please provide us with an identity theft report.

• In case of errors or questions about other transactions (that are not electronic transfers): Promptly review your account statement within 30 days after we made it available to you, and notify us of any errors.

• If your account has a negative balance: Please note that an account overdraft that is not resolved 60 days from the date the account first became overdrawn will result in closure and charge off of your account. In this event, it is important that you make arrangements to redirect recurring deposits and payments to another account. The closure will be reported to Early Warning Services. We reserve the right to close and/or charge-off your account at an earlier date, as permitted by law. The laws of some states require us to inform you that this communication is an attempt to collect a debt and that any information obtained will be used for that purpose.

Account Balance Calculation Worksheet

- 1. Use the following worksheet to calculate your overall account balance.
- 2. Go through your register and mark each check, withdrawal, ATM transaction, payment, deposit or other credit listed on your statement. Be sure that your register shows any interest paid into your account and any service charges, automatic payments or ATM transactions withdrawn from your account during this statement period.
- 3. Use the chart to the right to list any deposits, transfers to your account, outstanding checks, ATM withdrawals, ATM payments or any other withdrawals (including any from previous months) which are listed in your register but not shown on your statement.

ENTER A. The ending balance shown on your statement\$	
ADD B. Any deposits listed in your \$ register or transfers into \$ your account which are not \$ shown on your statement. + \$	
CALCULATE THE SUBTOTAL (Add Parts A and B)	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
SUBTRACT C. The total outstanding checks and withdrawals from the chart above	
CALCULATE THE ENDING BALANCE (Part A + Part B - Part C) This amount should be the same	
as the current balance shown in your check register \$	

Number	ItemsOutstanding	Amount
	Total amount \$	



Good afternoon family,

At the next ASC we will vote on the nominations and topics for Region.

I already covered the nominations in detail last month, but will still include the particulars in my written report so you will have all relevant information in 1 place if your group has not voted yet (omitting the nominations/topics that do not need to be voted on, those are still in last month's report)

<u>Nominations</u>

- CPP Chair: Michael S. back to groups need group conscience @ next ASC
- CPP Vice Chair: David H. back to groups need group conscience @ next ASC
- CPP Alt Treasurer: Candice K. back to groups need group conscience @ next ASC

New Business

2022-018 (RCM North Atlanta) to continue to meet in hybrid format (both in person and virtually) for the future

<u>Policy affected</u>: Article 6.E.5: add "p. Set up + facilitate virtual platform for virtual RSC attendance." Article 10.A: change the last sentence to say "Meeting setting will be **both virtual and** as a conference style square/rectangle with all participants facing each other." (the bold language would be added) <u>Financial Impact</u>: None <= this has been verified, IT confirmed there is already a Zoom subscription that PR uses.

Back to groups – need group conscience @ next ASC

2022-020 (RDA) to budget \$2,000 for the GSR Assembly, \$1,400 for facility space for one day and \$600 for service literary for the GSR Assembly. <u>Policy affected</u>: Budgets <u>Financial Impact</u>: #2,000 Back to groups – need group conscience @ next ASC

2022-022 (CPP Chair) For Region to create a pool for experienced members, for the GRC, Inc. board to draw from for director seats. The pool members will be elected to the pool by the RSC. <u>Policy affected:</u> Article 6.E.2 Line 1 Back to groups – need group conscience @ next ASC

Additional information: this topic is rather vague (see screenshot below), so it is more a topic of intent than an actual policy change, if this passes, the actual policy language will have to be sculpted (and possibly approved)

2 Georgia Regional Convention, Inc. (GRC, Inc.)

- The corporation shall have no more than twelve (12) Directors and collectively they shall be known of the Board of Directors. In the event of a vacancy, the Directors' seat will remain vacant unless the following gualifications are met. The gualifications are:
 - a. Present membership in good standing in the Fellowship of Narcotics Anonymous
 - b. Be an active member within the boundaries of the Georgia Region for a minimum of one year
 - c. Have recovery from any mind altering chemical as commonly described as "using" by the Fellowship of Narcotics Anonymous for at least three (3) years

sed/Updated July 2022

- d. It is suggested he/she have served as a past or present Chair, Vice Chair or Treasurer of Georgia Regional Convention and/or past or present Chair or Vice Chair of a GRCNA subcommittee
- GRC, Inc. Vision Statement: In order to provide adequate financial stability for the annual Georgia Regional Convention, it is the vision of the Board of Directors of GRC, Inc. for Areas in the Georgia Region to participate with the annual convention by having at least one (1) function annually with the proceeds raised going to GRC, Inc. to help with financing of annual Georgia Regional Convention.

2022-023 (RCM CFRA) To add to Policy/Agenda format the Service Prayer. Replace opening prayer on Saturday & Sunday.

<u>Policy affected</u>: Article 11.A.1 and 11.B.1 Back to groups – need group conscience @ next ASC

Additional information: Service prayer: GOD, grant us knowledge that we may serve^{*} according to Your Divine precepts. Instill in us a sense of Your purpose. Make us servants of Your will and grant us a bond of selflessness, that this may truly be Your work, not ours —in order that no addict, anywhere, need die from the horrors of addiction.

^{*}multiple versions exist with different verb

2022-025 (CPP Chair) to add "and if vacant Alt Treasurer" in article 6.E.1 under Treasurer. The requirements for Alt Treasurer within the panel are the same, so there will be synergy. Policy affected: Article 6.E.1

<u>Suggested Solution</u>: since we [RSC] vote on [CPP] Treasurer, if seat is open [for the RSC] to vote on Alt Treasurer, as CPP policy asks for a 2 year commitment. Back to groups – need group conscience @ next ASC

Additional information: CPP policy has same requirements for Alt Treasurer as Treasurer.

CAR (Workshop)

We had the CAR Workshop this past Sunday, I don't know the exact number of attendees, but it was somewhere between 10 and 20. Multiple people from West Georgia attended as well.

10

The workshop included relevant links for the CAR and WSC which will also be included in my report, as well as a link to a Google drive shared folder with all documents used during or relevant to the workshop, including the PowerPoint (and an Open Office version) slides of the workshop.

Also as an aside: the wording of motion 1 has been changed, the actual effect remains the same, they are just amending the wording to include the change about NA literature in the wording of the motion.

Two things I might not have said last month:

- 1. We can always try to submit an amendment to a CAR motion. I do not recall this ever happening (from a region), but keep that in mind when voting on the CAR motions.
- 2. There is a literature survey, and we can submit as an area, but people can also submit as an individual (or a home group). I would think it's best to do that survey as individuals, just because, it is not like there are only 3 or 4 options in each category, so it seems far from certain there would be a majority consensus on topics, but if you want to vote as home groups and then submit 1 vote as an Area, we can and I will submit our decision as an area.

Links:

General conference link on NA website: <u>https://na.org/?ID=conference-index</u> Annual financial report: <u>https://www.na.org/?ID=ar-2021</u> CAR document: <u>https://www.na.org/admin/include/spaw2/uploads/pdf/conference/2023CAR.pdf</u> CAT document: <u>https://www.na.org/admin/include/spaw2/uploads/pdf/conference/CAT/</u> 2023%20CAT_WEB.pdf Literature survey: <u>https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2023wsccarsurvey</u> Shared google drive with CAR workshop related documents: <u>https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1s9PpI62Q9uh9iX1KFIns8IxUkh4zaTdp</u>

<u>CAT</u>

A couple of days ago NAWS also released the CAT, which is the Conference Approval Track. In short: while the CAR motions are more about proposing project plans and policy changes (and things like that), the CAT motions are about the concrete actions to be taken during the next cycle.

I reached out to our RD, since he only really talked about the CAR at the previous RSC and asked him if at the next RSC he would only be taking votes for the 25 CAR motions or also of the CAT motions. His response was not particularly helpful. His response was: "The CAR motions for sure. I need to read the CAT but typically these are items already passed from the previous CAR", which is not entirely true, obviously since it is motions that are being voted on, it is not just rubber stamping from the previous CAR. And the motions include approving the budget. He also communicated there will be a Zonal Zoom workshop next Friday.

So I do ask the GSRs as to what to do on that front.

I will point out, that at this point, our home groups voting might be pointless if our RD/RSC does not tally the votes for the CAT motions. That should not necessarily be a deterrent . But also, several of these motions would be guided by the results of the CAR survey, so an informed decision might be taken out of our hands, at least on those motions.

CAR voting

The one thing I wanted to bring up for discussion today is next month's CAR vote. In the past, it's usually been like we do regular voting, with everyone raising their hand, at least two people counting

votes, making sure they have the same, etc, i.e. the normal voting process. Which is always lengthy for the CAR. So in order to save everyone time and not prolong next month's ASC, I was wondering how you folks would feel about doing this slightly differently: I could make a 1 page tally sheet and have it included in the minutes, and have some printed copies for next month's ASC and GSRs could fill that out when their home group votes and/or at the start of the next ASC and give them to me, and surely by the time of old business, if not RCM report, I could present the results. Or some alternative way to save time. Or just spend the time, I just wanted to bring this up so there could be a discussion about it.

	Did NOT Pass
TO BE FILLED OUT BY PERSO	N MAKING THE NOMINATION
Position:	CPP-CHAIR. 2024
Nominee:	Mike S.
Nomination made by: (Group/Individual)	Josh J.

Passed

GEORGIA REGIONAL RESUME PROFILE

Name	Mike	Stone	Your Area <u>CSRA</u>
Address	848 Sycamore	<u>Drive</u>	City _ <u>Aiken</u>
State	<u>SC</u> Zi	p Code <u>29803</u>	Phone 522-3192
E-Mail	mibesto803@	gmail.com	Clean Date 06/17/2013

NA Fellowship Service Experience

Dates (Latest First)	Length of Service	Position	Group/Region/ Area/World
2022-Present	1 year	GRCNA 41 Vice Chair	Georgia Region
3/2021-2022	1 year	Member GRC Inc. Board of Directors	Georgia Region
2018-2021	3 years	CPP Arts-Graphics Chair (2 years), Vice Chair (1 year)	Georgia Region
2007-2019	10 out of 12 years	GSR Macon Miracles Group. Macon, GA	Macon Miracles Group, Piedmont
2013-2018	3 out of 5 years	H&I panel member	Piedmont Area
2011-2012	1 year	RCMA	Piedmont Area
2008-2009	1 year	Literature subcommittee member	Piedmont Area
2007-2008	1 year	PR subcommittee member	Piedmont Area

Work Experience

Officially retired, but continue to do art, graphic design, and photo retouching and restoring as a side gig. Prior to that I had a 28-year career in nuclear power, first as an NRC licensed Senior Nuclear Reactor Operator, then as a subcontractor to power utilities and Dept. of Energy sites, providing consulation services & policy/procedure development.

Passed

Did NOT Pass

Back to Groups

What do you feel are your strengths?

Creativity & organizational skills. Computer skills. Ability to get along with most people

What do you feel are your weaknesses?

I am normally reserved & shy, sometimes to a fault. As I have aged and matured, I believe I have become more outspoken when the situation calls for it.

What accomplishment(s) in your job, in service, and/or throughout your life are you most proud of?

I am most proud of helping to raise my two adult children, although their mother deserves almost all the credit. I am most grateful that getting & staying clean has brought them back into my life.

What do you believe you can bring to Regional Service?

Creativity, fresh ideas, energy, and time to devote to the convention 5 years of prior experience helping with the convention

Why do you want to serve?

GRCNA played an important part in my early recovery, and I would like to give back to the convention by serving as I already have for the past 5 years. I like the individuals I would be serving with. I believe as a team we will be able to plan and execute a great convention next year.

Additional Comments

I have never misappropriated NA funds. I have an NA sponsor who has an NA sponsor. We are working Steps and Traditions together. I have a working knowledge of the steps, traditions, and concepts.

West a lot provide the

nertically second, but reasons to the stype provide the group of the standard second reason of the second s

GRSCNA MINUTES MARCH 2022 secretary@grscna.com

Passed [
----------	--

Did NOT Pass

Back to Groups

TO BE FILLED OUT BY PERSON MAKING THE NOMINATION

Position:	GPP Vice Chair GRENA42 (2	2024
Nominee:	David H.	-
Nomination made by: (Group/Individual)	Mike S. CPP Vice Chair	

GEORGIA REGIONAL RESUME PROFILE

Name David H.	Your Area Marietta
Address 511 Northridge Dr	
State <u>6</u> A Area Code 30350	Phone 573-210-0387
E-Mail d. anthony. hame grail	

NA Fellowship Service Experience

Dates (Latest First)	Length of Service	Position	Group/Area/ Region/World
4/22 to current	lyr	and Treasures	CPP
6/22 to current	1/2 yr	Chair P	Marietta A
6/21 to current		Secretary	Architects of Adversity
5/21 to 4/22	lyr	AH - Treasurer	CPP.
0 0 6/21	lyr	GSR	Architects of Adversity
118 to 6/19	lyr	Treasurer	Greater St. T Charles Area

Work Experience

an assistant director of house recovery a assistant an also an administrative In Spri andy work for company T

Passed

Did NOT Pass

Back to Groups

What do you feel are your strengths?

What do you feel are your weaknesses?

What accomplishment(s) in your job, in service, and/or throughout your life are you most proud of?

What do you believe you can bring to Regional Service?

Why do you want to serve?

special outtine somothing beine a M Invo and

Additional Comments

Revised June 2016

Book to Groups

Candace K		Position(s) Desired Ait Treasurer CP 2024
Address 362 Mell	Ave # 3		City Atlanta
State GA	Zip Code303	107	Phone 4046551117
E-Mail	stovic@gmail.com		
Clean Date 11/15	/2016 Y	North	n Atlanta

NA Fellowship Service Experience

ear	GRCNA 41 Registration Chair	
	PROPERTY AND A REAL PROPERTY AND A REAL	GRCNA
ear	Home Group Secretary	OPP
ear	GRCNA 40 Registration Vice Chair	GRONA
ear	Home Group Secretary	Clean Air Act
ear	H&I Traveling Orientator	N Atlanta
ears	H&I Panel Coordinator	N Atlanta
	ar Xar	ear GRCNA 40 Registration Vice Chair ear Home Group Secretary ear H&i Traveling Orientator

Work Experience

I currently work in finance and have foe the last 5 years. I am proficient in

Excel and accounting software. I am tech savvy and willing to learn.

What do you feel are your strengths?

I have strong leadership skills. I have strength in systems, numbers and getting

tasks completed. I am to the point and don't really do a lot of fluff.

What do you feel are your weaknesses?

My direct nature can be taken as being brash. I sometimes can go down a rabbit hole

and become single-focused.

What accomplishment(s) in your job, in service, and/or throughout your life are you most proud of?

I am most proud of my Recovery. I have been challenged to put principles above

personalities inside and outside in NA.

What do you believe you can bring to Regional Service?

I believe I can bring ideas, liveliness, structure, and a positive mindset to Regional Service.

Why do you want to serve?

I want to serve because service is the cornerstone of my Recovery. I enjoy serving at

this level and with the people with whom. I have served with the last couple of years.

Additional Comments

			Screenshot	
--	--	--	------------	--

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2022-018

Date 10.10.22

Maker of Topic Position Area Allie S RCM N. Atlanta **Topic of Discussion:** RSC to continue to meet in a hybrid format (both in-person and virtually) for the future Policy Affected: <u>Article le, E, 5, add p. Set up + facilitate virtual polatform for polatform virtual</u> <u>RSC attendance."</u> <u>AND Article 10, A- change last sentence to say</u> "Meeting setting will be <u>address</u> both virtual and as a conference style square/ Financial Impact: rectangle with all participants facing each officer." **Policy Affected:** Pone Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any): Modifications: Assent _____ Assent w/Reservations _____ Stand Aside _____ Block

GRSCNA Topic Form Topic # 2022-020 Date Maker of Topic Position Area RDA ROBURT L Pic of Discussion: <u>TO</u> BUDGET A BODO,00 FOR THE OSA ASSEMBLY. <u>A 1400.00</u> FOR KACELERY SPACE. FOR ONE DAY. <u>A 1400.00</u> FOR KACELERY SPACE. FOR ONE DAY. <u>CON FOR SERVECE LET FOR COM ASSEMBLY</u> <u>GSR</u>. **Topic of Discussion:** Policy Affected: BUDGETS Financial Impact: 2,000.00 Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any): Modifications: Assent _____ Assent w/Reservations _____ Stand Aside _____ Block

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2022-022 Date 12 - 11 - 2022 Desiti

Maker of Topic	Position	Area
Josh J	CDP. CHAIZ	N.Att.
Opic of Discussion: DREGDY TO MEMBERS FOR T SEATS THE PO HE PODL BY	CREATE A DOOL WE BOARD TO DI OL MEMBELS W	FOR EXPERIENCES 24W FOR A DIRECTOR M IL BE FLECHED INTO US MERTING. FOR CON
Policy Affected:	111	
VOMINATION /	Azt. 6 see E Ifen	EZ. LINE L.
Suggested Solution and/or spo	ecific action (if any):	
GT tel JJE		
SEE LAST TOP	ic. 1	
SEE LAST TOP	ic. 1.	
SEE LAST TOP	ĩc. 1	
Nodifications:	ic. 1.	
Modifications:	ic. 1	
Modifications:	ic. 1	
Modifications:		
Modifications:		
Modifications:		
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		tand Aside Block

GRSCNA Topic Form

Topic # 2022 - 023 Date 12-11-2022

Maker of Topic Position Area Rcm Itanya 1. **Topic of Discussion:** to Policy-Agenda Format Service

Policy Affected: Freticle 11: Section A-2 g B-1

Financial Impact:

Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any):

God ... grant us the knowledge that we may Spelve according to your divine precepts ... -- --

Modifications:

Assent _____ Assent w/Reservations _____ Stand Aside _____ Block

GRSCNA Topic Form Topic # 2022-025 Date 12.10.2022 **Maker of Topic** Position Area NoATL. Jost Arte **Topic of Discussion:** u(A 1999 da **Policy Affected:** RETIN E. #1. CONTRATION DLANNING RT. ion REASURTUR AUNT **Financial Impact:** IA Suggested Solution and/or specific action (if any): 24 1UCF SC VOTE MARASURER an 1015 ALT TREASINED FN TCY FAR VEAD mappi A 2 **Modifications:** Stand Aside _____ Assent _____ Assent w/Reservations Block

2023 "CART" tally sheet

CAR	Y	Ν	A
Motion 01: Zonal delegates/Fellowship approved NA Recover literature			
Motion 02: Revisions to the FIPT operational rules (addendum B)	(
Motion 03: Revisions to the NA Intellectual Property Bulletin #1	<u> </u>	 (
Motion 04: Virtual meetings can be NA groups	(
Motion 05: Revise "A Vision for NA Service"	<u> </u>	 (
Motion 06: Local stories in translated 6 th edition Basic Texts	((
Motion 07: Extend World Board members' terms to end of upcoming WSC cycle	(
Motion 08: Suspend WCNA rotation policy after 2024	()		
Motion 09: Approve 3 year WSC cycle	<u> </u>		
Motion 10: Approve interim virtual WSC in the middle of 3 year WSC cycle	(
Motion 11: Shift CAR release date and deadline for regional motions by 30 days	<u> </u>	 (
Motion 12: Change funding delegates from automatically to available upon request	(
Motion 13: Project plan for development IP for daily personal inventory of gratitude	-		
Motion 14: Project plan to investigate changes and/or additions to gender neutral	(
Motion 15: Project plan to add "gender" to "What is the NA Program?"	(
Motion 16: Project plan for booklet of step study questions out of chapter four	(•	
Motion 17: Place 8 year moratorium on the creation of new recovery literature	((
Motion 18: Project plan to study local printing/distributing of literature	<u> </u>	 (
Motion 19: Create a virtual IRB to review researchers	(
Motion 20: Provide at na.org audio recordings of the worldwide webinars	((
Motion 21: Remove the Hospitals and Institutions Handbook from the inventory	((
Motion 22: Disallow motions that have 2 consecutive fails during the next conference cycle	(
Motion 23: Stream all in person and virtual WSCs	(
Motion 24: Stream all Conference Participant webinars	(
Motion 25: All votes and straw polls from CAR/CAT displayed real time	(
CAT			
Motion 26: approve project plan for new recovery IPs	(
Motion 27: approve project plan for revising existing recovery IPs	•	Ē	
Motion 28: approve project plan for issue discussion topics	(
Motion 29: approve project plan for new and revised service tools	(
Motion 30: approve project plan for Future of the WSC	(
Motion 31: approve project plan for Invest in Our Vision	(
Motion 32: approve the 2023-2025 NAWS, Inc. budget	 (
Motion 33: to change terminology for straw poll and vote outcomes for 2023 WSC (only)	 (Ē	
Motion 34: appeal decision process for 2023 WSC (only)	 (Ē	
Motion 35: Eliminate abstentions when voting/taking straw pools for 2023 WSC (only)	-		
Motion 36: Approaches for new idea discussions	<u> </u>		
Motion 37: Adopt the 2023-2025 reimbursement policy	<u> </u>		
Motion 38: ? I thought there were only 12, someone said 13, can't find it, but just in case	(

MASC Literature Distribution Report – January 29, 2023

Submitted by Curt H.

literature@mariettana.org

Hey family,

The ASC approved \$75 to purchase a collapsible handcart for literature. I got one for \$58.50 and will be summitting a reimbursement request. Other than that, we have lit. You can order it. That's about all I got. Nothing special to report.

Thanks, Curt H.

<u>Sales made between ASCs:</u> Sales to home groups & individuals:	\$11.00
<u>H&I Literature</u> Order -	\$0.00
Backorders to be delivered/complete 2 Guiding Principles – Firehouse 1 SPAD – Staying Clean	<u>d today:</u>
Inventory and Sales Summary Starting Inventory Before Jan. 7 ASC Sales at Jan. ASC Lit Donated for Jan. Rent Inventory Value after last ASC Literature Purchase Literature Purchase for H&I Sales Between ASCs Literature Donated to Home Groups Current Inventory Value (pre-ASC) *Note: orders include sh	\$ 3,722.45 \$ 434.00 \$ 0.00 \$ 3,328.16 \$ 0.00* \$ 0.00* \$ 11.00 \$ 0.00 \$ 3,320.56
Marietta Area Activities Committee Report January 2023

Hi Family,

Our Retro Arcade Game Day was a success! We had about 25-30 people in attendance, and everyone seemed to have a great time fellowshipping and playing games. Thanks so much for the support!

We were unable to secure facility for the Lip Sync Battle until April 1st, so the event that was originally budgeted as the February Dance won't take place until April. We were hoping to only have to postpone until March, but the Georgia Regional Service Committee meeting and GRCNA are both in the month and we didn't want to conflict with those events. The date of the event was just finalized today in our subcommittee meeting, so I couldn't have the flyers printed up for you to take with today. The flyer will be in the minutes and posted to our website and social media this week and the printed flyers, in color, will be passed out to the groups next ASC. I am requesting additional funds for food for this event in a motion today. Originally our rent budget was high because we were looking at a recreation center and we were planning on very light snacks because of the large rent cost. The facility that we secured is only \$50 for rent, so we feel we can reasonably afford a more substantial food offering at the event than we originally planned. For example, instead of chips and punch we would like to provide a dessert bar and punch. If this motion is approved, the total cost for the event will be approximately \$300 rather than the \$500 that was approved. I anticipate our actual cost being even lower than \$300, however, because the West Georgia Area will be matching our funds. We hope to recoup our expenses for the event with an entrance fee of \$5.

Our March event will be a walk along the Chattahoochee River on Sunday, March 12th at 2:00 pm. The Chattahoochee River Loop Trail is about 3 miles long and is a relatively flat and easy journey. Information will be posted on the website and social media.

Don't forget our Spring Campout will be May 5 – 7 at Red Top Mountain State Park! We discussed the preliminary details for the event at our meeting today and decided to include Sunday morning breakfast with the \$15 registration fee for campers. We will request \$5 donations for day visitors and \$5 donations for breakfast for any non-registered participants. The flyer for this event will also be included in the minutes and posted to the area website and social media. Physical copies for each group will be provided at the next ASC meeting.

Please let me know if you would like to help with any of our upcoming events. Even if you can't attend regularly attend Activities Subcommittee meetings, we'd love to have you join in on discussions on Group Me and any help you can provide.

In Loving Service, Karen H. 678.414.3120

H&I SUBCOMMITTEE REPORT – JANUARY 2023 (2 VIRTUAL MEETINGS HELD IN JANUARY)

Minutes from Virtual Meeting January 22

In Attendance:

Kweisi, Julie, Keisha, Jay, Russell, Shelia, Leroy, Rodney, Danielle, Diana, and Rhonda

Read: 12 Traditions and 12 Concepts

Leroy and Danielle

December Minutes: Approved

- 1. Reviewed roles and responsibilities for all open trusted servant positions. Received 3 nomination: Julie for Vice Chair, Sheila for Secretary, Keisha for Alternate Secretary. All 3 were voted into these positions. Congratulation and thank you for your willingness to serve!
- 2. We have 4 nominees for panel leader positions (Leroy, Rodney, Sheila, and Keisha). Julie and Kweisi will work on preparing a formal panel leader training process, a literature package list, and a schedule rotation outline.
- 3. Diana C. from the West Georgia Area attended our meeting. She requested that we provide an H&I presentation at their March area meeting to share with them our ongoing process. Diana will be work with us in an observational role as we complete committee work in the month of January and February.
- 4. We formed an ad hoc committee that is charged with continuing our efforts to get meeting into area facilities. Kweisi, Russell, Keisha, Danielle, and Diana, met on January 23 to outline a proposed 3-phase process.
- 5. Julie has been in discussion with Recovery Village Atlanta and passed their contact information on to Kweisi. Kweisi sent an email to the North Atlanta Area H&I chair regarding a potential joint effort to take NA meetings into Recovery Village Atlanta, since both areas cover the city of Roswell. We are in pending discussion with this facility regarding their desire to have 2 H&I meetings per week.
- 6. We scheduled our next monthly virtual H&I subcommittee meeting for Sunday, February 19, at 4pm.

Minutes from Virtual Meeting January 28 (Special Meeting)

Trusted Servants

Chair: Kweisi A. Vice Chair: Julie N. Secretary: Sheila B. Literature Coordinator: Rodney W. Atl. Secretary: Kiesha D.

In Attendance:

Kweisi, Julie, Keisha, Russell, Leroy, Rodney, Danielle, Jon, Ryan, and Nicole

Read: 12 Traditions and 12 Concepts

Ryan and Keisha

- 1. Recovery Village Atlanta has been confirmed and we will begin weekly H&I meetings at this facility beginning in February on Fridays at 7:30pm. We are in pending discussion with this facility regarding their desire to have 2 H&I meetings per week.
- 2. Blue Ridge Mountain Recovery Center and The Extension are addition facilities that PR and H&I chairs will be working to confirm.
- 3. We discussed a schedule rotation process that includes one-year commitments from panel leaders and Panel Members. There was agreement on having two rotating panel leaders per facility (every other week). There was disagreement on whether panel members should be required to make a commitment. After much discussion, it was voted (5 to 4) in favor of there being a commitment. After more discussion, there was consensus (again, 5 to 4) in favor of a 6-month commitment for panel members. There was a request that the issue of a commitment be brought to the area service body for feedback.
- 4. Our active facilities are Cobb Stabilization Unit, located at 1758 County Services Parkway, Marietta GA 30008 (meets on Fridays at 8:00pm), and Recovery Village Atlanta, located at 11725 Pointe Pl, Roswell, GA 30076 (meets on Fridays at 7:30pm). As new facilities are confirmed, we will share the details.
- 5. We drafted a Format for H&I Panel Meetings. Although that format has not been discussed or voted on, the chair and vice chair have customized a draft for Recovery Village Atlanta, since our meetings start next week. There was a review of a draft Subcommittee Policy/orientation that was not voted on as there was a concern that subcommittee policy changes might need to be approved at the area.

Feedback from Area Service

The above minutes were shared at Area Service Committee (ASC) on Sunday, January 29 and feedback was requested regarding: 1) committee autonomy and, 2) whether changes to procedures need the approval of the ASC and groups.

The following is the feedback from the Area Policy Chair and from a few members in attendance:

- Area Policy Chair the action of requiring a commitment from H&I panel members is a procedural matter that does not materially change Area H&I policy. Also, subcommittees have the autonomy to determine how actions are taken, such as how panel members are scheduled, which does not require approval from Area or groups. If anyone needs further clarification, please contact Chris B., Area Policy Chair at <u>policyper@mariettana.org</u>. This closes the debate regarding whether the votes casted on January 28, to change the procedure for scheduling panel leaders, is in violation of area policy.
- 2. Other feedback gathered included: 1) making commitments one month in duration, in which a panel member would commit to showing up every week for a period of one month, and 2) there was one comment that supported the 6-month commitment we presented. It was also suggested that panel leaders select panel members from the list of people who have been oriented (which is consistent with our procedure change).

In summary, the consensus that we will have 2 panel leaders per facility and the votes to require a 6-month commitment (6 panel meetings over 6 month) are confirmed. These procedures will go into place beginning March 2023.

Next Marietta Area H&I Subcommittee Virtual Meeting

Time: Feb 19, 2023 04:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/88307634798?pwd=UjJKcWpwQjRkeXJRUnhPNE9KWCtVdz09

Meeting ID: 883 0763 4798

Passcode: 253263

<u>PR Report</u>

- Last meeting was Tuesday 1/24 @ 6pm via Zoom
- There were 4 in attendance.
- We've made progress with getting into some additional facilities.

Blue Ridge Mountain Recovery Center, we are currently in "phase two" of planning a recurring H&I meeting.

Ridgeview would like for us to provide more literature in the lobby, as they currently only have AA lit. Also there is interest in us participating in their "Family Day" and they would like a list of willing participants for their "Speaker Nights". We are meeting Eddie this week (Tues 1/31 to discuss details and requirements.

North Georgia Recovery is open to having additional literature in their three facility locations. I will be delivering those throughout the upcoming week.

We would like to do a poster drive - details to be discussed at next PR sub committee meeting.

• PR Recruiting flyers to be disbursed

Next PR subcommittee meeting scheduled for 2/22 at 6pm via Zoom.



Assist the area in carrying a message to the still sick and suffering addict...

Public Relations responsibilities include:

- Phone Line Support
- Community Engagement
- Event Support
- Meeting Schedule/IP distribution
- Sourcing Facilities

Interested or have any addition questions? Please contact Natasha B (404-936-3256) or attend our next PR sub-committee meeting (see website for meeting details) Marietta Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous Subcommittee Report Form

Date: 124 Subcommittee name/attendance: (U5R)Meeting place/date/time: _____ ZOOM 1/24/23 Comments/concerns/questions: <u>Held</u> 4 & people attende Accomplishments/goals: WSR AMUL A1270 sto. 2, Ridgeville Jay Hoppita 12 Mark at in person + via Conf. Call) a good Itemized monthly expenses (attach separate page if necessary): <u>Fruel</u> Motions for ASC: Chairperson & co-chair: Secretary: Submitted by:

Date:	1/27/2023		Postal I	Facilitator:	Chris K.						
Total Le	tters Received:	5		Tota	Workbooks Ordere	d:	0				
New Letters:		Georgia	Out of State	Out of Region	Total			This Month	Year to Date	Budget Amount	Under/Over Budget
	Men	<u> </u>	1	lingion	1	Supplies	Expense:	\$10.45		\$100.00	\$85.86
	Women	2			2		Expense:	+	\$52.27	\$100.00	\$48
		I	G	rand Total:	3	Postage H	•		\$70.40	\$200.00	\$129.60
						P.O. Box	.			\$0.00	\$0.00
						Pizza (A	nnual Check-in)	\$63.60	\$63.60	\$100.00	\$36.40
							k Expense		\$315.00	\$975.00	\$660.00
							Grand Total	74.05	515.41	1475.00	959.59
***Needs Step	Guide Assigned	and Workboo	ok Ordered								
			Out of	Out of		Beginnin	g Cash on Hand	\$1,033.64			
1st 25 of Step	1	Georgia	State	Region	Total	Plus Cas	n Advances				
	Men				0	Less Tota	l Expenses	74.05			
	Women				0	Ending C	ash on Hand	959.59			
			G	rand Total:	0						
***Sten Guide	Already Assigned	l or Writer fi	om Pulaski	and Writer k	as Workhoo						
Step Guide	Aneury Assigned		UIII I UIASKI			Step					
			Out of	Out of		Guide	Totals:				
Continuing		Georgia	State	Region	Total	Women:	15				
	Men		1		1	Men:	12				
	Women		1		1						
			G	rand Total:	2						
Notes:											

🗋 Mov	e to 🔿 Tag as 🕴 🗓 Delete	⊘ Mark as spam ≧ Archive	🛱 Reminder	\mathscr{O} Permalink	🕒 Snooze	:
						×
24 hr r	oom report					
DH	David Ham <d.anthony.ham@gm ▶ Sun, 29 Jan 2023 3:12:39 PM -0500</d.anthony.ham@gm 				$\prec \ \ll \ \rightarrow$	~
⊙ To	"Melissa P." < secretary@marietta	na.org>				
Tags						
Security						~

DH	David Ham <d.anthony.ham@gmail.com></d.anthony.ham@gmail.com>	← ≪ –	$ ightarrow \mid \checkmark$
	Sun, 29 Jan 2023 3:12:39 PM -0500 • INBOX		
💮 То	"Melissa P." < secretary@mariettana.org>		
Tags	\bigcirc		
Security	✓ TLS Learn more	E	E ~

Display now • External Images are not displayed

Good afternoon, family-

I have attached the minutes from our last meeting where we discussed things that worked and/or didn't work with the event. We got a lot of really good feedback from the committee members.

We are putting forth our nomination for this year's chair, Nicole N. Once that vote comes back from the groups, we will start to having planning meetings for this year.

Unfortunately, I ran out of the house without my trusty book bag and did not have the money I have collected in merch sales since last area. I will continue to sell those until next area where I will turn in what I have along with yet another final report with our profit/loss accounting. After that, whatever merchandise is left will be taken to the storage at Milford Church until next event.

I absolutely love serving Narcotics Anonymous and I have had fun being the chair of this subcommittee. With that said, I was a little frustrated with participation of this Area at the event. If there were things you liked about this event, I urge you to get involved to make it better. If there were things you didn't like about this event, I urge you to get involved to make it better. Either way, be a part of the solution.

Thank you for allowing me to serve,

David H

24-Hour Room January 17th Minutes.pdf

Reply • Reply All • Forward • Edit as new

Marietta Area NA 24-Hour Room Subcommittee Meeting Minutes January 17th, 2022

Next Meeting TBD Bethany United Methodist Church 760 Hurt Road Southwest, Smyrna, GA 30082 OR Zoom (Meeting ID: 822 1415 5626, Passcode: 24hoursNA)

Table of Contents

Member Roll Call	2
Elections	3
Open positions	3
Nominations	3
Agenda	3
Agenda - ToDo Summary	4
Agenda for Next Meeting (TBD)	5
References	6
Attachments	7

Member Roll Call

Name	Phone Number	<u>Email</u>	Position
David H.	573-210-0387	d.anthony.ham@gmail.com	Chairperson
Greg V.	737-207-1354	gregvlahos21@gmail.com	Treasurer
Kim N.	678-323-6489	kimloveschevys@gmail.com	Group Shift Coordinator
David M.	404-551-8890	davidmiller.avatar@gmail.com	Secretary
Воо	404-551-0911		
Rachel W.	614-915-8923	wilson.rachel@ymail.com	Merchandiser
Nicole N.	678-333-7411	nnemecek82@gmail.com	Vice Chairperson
Kat L.	470-902-0898	katastic411@yahoo.com	Clean-up Coordinator
Anthony G.	770-527-0598	ant.glaser91@gmail.com	Decorations Coordinator
Brian R.	404-914-2452	bashiramir39@gmail.com	
Adam H.	678-519-7354	adamharvey912@gmail.com	Alternate Treasurer
Lonnie W.	770-826-8302	lonnie.waller@yahoo.com	
Megan H.	404-662-8040	tecumsehhooks@gmail.com	Personal Shift Coordinator
Rafaella	770-655-2534	sweetangel_ga@yahoo.com	
Darryl	770-905-2117	dbutler51@gmail.com	

Elections

Open positions

- Chairperson
- H&I Liaison
- Alternate Secretary

Nominations

None

Agenda

Open Forum

• Nicole will be nominated for Chair position

What went Well

- David H
 - Activities helped remove more personal shifts
 - Liked giving away merch
 - Silent auction went well
- Magen
 - We made it through and worked together well
- Nichole
 - Least dramatic 24 hour room so far
 - Worked very close knit as a committee
 - Very organized
- David M.
 - I have suggestions, comments, ideas, located in this document:
 Suggestions

What went Bad

- David H
 - Gave away too much merch
- Greg
 - Silent auction was spaced out too much (hours were too early) maybe do 2 nights instead
- Magen
 - Sell merchandise at more times / specific times
 - \circ $\,$ Could have used more firewood, ask for donations next year
- Kat
 - Ran out of plates and utensils, we should have a backup
 - Ran out of paper towels
- Nichole
 - We should know our service positions duties and responsibilities a bit better

- Maybe spent too much on decorations, not all of it was used, but these can be re-used next year
- David M.
 - I have suggestions, comments, ideas, located in this document:
 Suggestions

Other

- David has more merch to sell
- \$100 in budget for literature, should order and use all of that next year
- Get closing inventory
- David sent PR/flyers to 2 areas and submitted it to region
- Need something better for putting the physical calendar / shift calendars up at 24 hour room
- Better calendar and form for signup for personal shifts that can trigger mass emails David M. could create this

Policy Updates

- David H. will work with Policy chair / subcommittee to make updates to 24 hour room policy
- Update clean time requirements
- Standardize requirements across service positions (12 concepts, working steps, etc)
- Update merchandise policy
- Remove working for fundraisers, since we do not fund raise for the 24 hour room anymore, due to budgeting at area
- Update returning funds to area by January ASC

Misc Info

- All the events, with dates and times are available in this document's <u>References Section</u> and are also available on the flier
- Minutes and a place for announcements are now available on the Marietta Area NA Website

 <u>https://mariettana.org/24-hour-room/</u>
- David M. (secretary 2022) folder with lots of documents, minutes, flyers, resources, etc is available here:

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1S2KZf8521LBeL3bYYDTMFDgCluxYInF5?usp=share_link

Agenda - ToDo Summary

- Action Items
 - Need to elect a new Chair before meeting again
 - Nichole will be nominated at January ASC
 - Will work on updates to policy
 - Merchandise we still have merch available to sell. Contact David H.

Agenda for Next Meeting (TBD)

• Review the event!

References

1.	Marie	etta Area Policy				
	<u>https</u>	://mariettana.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/M/	ASC-Policy-2022.pdf			
	See page 13 for 24-Hour Room Subcommittee as it relates to Area					
	See J	page 36 for 24-Hour Room Subcommittee Policy	and Officer positions			
2.	Marie	etta Website Activities Page:				
	<u>https</u>	://mariettana.org/activities-flyers/				
3.	Marie	etta Website > 24 Hour Room Subcommittee I	Page (Past minutes and Flyers)			
	<u>https</u>	://mariettana.org/24-hour-room/				
4.	Grou	ıp Shift Calendar Spreadsheet				
	🖬 Gi	roup Shift Schedule 2022.xls				
5.	Pers	onal Shift Spreadsheet				
	🖬 Pe	ersonal Shift Calendar 2022.xlsx				
6.	List	of Events				
	6.1.	Set Up:	12/23 @ 10:00am - 4:00pm			
	6.2.	Live Music:	12/23 @ 4:00pm - 6:00pm			
	6.3.	BBQ Dinner:	12/23 @ 6:00pm - 7:00pm			
	6.4.	Opening Speaker Meeting:	12/23 @ 7:00pm - 10:00pm			
	6.5.	Walk Across (activity):	12/27 @ 5:00pm - 6:00pm			
	6.6.	Walk Across (sharing):	12/27 @ 6:00pm - 7:00pm			
	6.7.	Karaoke:	12/29 @ 10:00pm - 1:00am			
	6.8.	Spades Tournament:	12/30 @ 7:00pm - 10:00pm			
	6.9.	Yoga/Sound Bath Meditation:	12/31 @ 10:00am - 1:00pm			
	6.10.	Dinner:	12/31 @ 5:00pm - *			
	6.11.	Auction:	12/31 @ 6:00pm - 7:00pm			
	6.12.	Closing meeting & Clean Time Countdown:	12/31 @ 7:00pm - *			
	6.13.	New Year's Eve Dance (Boo & Adam):	12/31 @ 10:00pm - 1:00am			
	6.14.	Cleanup:	1/1 @ 7:00am - 10:00am			
7.		ed Folder with Artwork, flyers, merchandise, a	•			
		://drive.google.com/file/d/1WTNCutksRVYWiNrP				
8.		d M. (secretary 2022) 24 hour room folder with				
-		://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1S2KZf8521LBe	eL3bYYDTMFDgCluxYInF5?usp=share_link			
9.		p Shift Responsibilities Sheet				
		Hour Room Group Shift Responsibilities				
10.		onal Shift Responsibilities Sheet				
		Hour Room Personal Shift Responsibilities				
11.		act List				
	E 24	Hour Room Contact List				
12.	Kara	oke Signup Sheet				
	E 24	Hour Room Karaoke Signup Sheet				
13.	Spac	les Tournament Signup Sheet				
	E 24	Hour Room Spades Tournament Signup Sheet				
14.	Silen	t Auction Bid Sheet				
	E 24	Hour Room Silent Auction Bid Sheet				

15. Covid and Handwashing Flyers

- Stop-the-Spread-of-Germs.png
- Hand-Washing.png

Attachments

- Merchandise preview:
 24 Hour Room Art Layouts.pdf
- 2. Banner:24 Hr Room Banner.pdf
- 24 Hour Room Flyer: Document For editing: ■ 24 Hr Room Flyer Image for sharing online: ■ 24-Hr-Room-Flyer.jpg PDF for printing: ■ 24 Hr Room Flyer.pdf

4. Merchandise Invoice:

24 Hour Room Invoice.pdf

Nomination

For Secretary's Use Only	Vote: Pro Con Abstain
Vacant for 2 months or more (Y / N)	Date: 1-29-23
Written resume provided (Y/N)	Single nominee (2/3 vote)
Resident of the Marietta area for at least 6 Months ($Y / N / NA$)	Multiple nominees (Simple Majority)

Nominator David H	
Position 24-hr Room Chair	
2 nd Devid M.	
Position GSR, Unity	

Nominated position	24-hr Room Chair
Name of nominee	Nicole N
Has read and understands duties in policy	YN
Has willingness to fill position	Ŷ N
Meets clean time requirements	Y N will have met reg. by event
If not met, are they waived by the area	Y/N
Is a member of N.A.	Y N
Name of home group	Architects of Adversity
Has a sponsor	YN N
Has a working knowledge of the 12 traditions	Y)N

Narcotics Anonymous Service Resume

Name Nicole N.
Address
Phone (678)333-7411
Email nnemecek 82@gmail.com
Position (desired) 24 Hour Room Chair
Your Clean Date 5/11/20 Position Clean Time Requirement 3
Please list all of your group, area, regional, and subcommittee experience that you deem relevant to the position that you seek.
22 Vice Chair 24Hr Room, Current GSR of Architects of
Adversity, member of P.R., I've served on the 24Hr
Room for many years, been GSR for 3 different homegroups
Served with Hall, a WSR.
Please list all of your NA service position experience within the past five years and the approximate dates of service.
I have fufilled my commitments to the above
Service positions.

What resources (skills, talents, qualities) can you bring to the service position? experienced 11 different evels of service both the 24Hour Room and Was ne Hr. Room have. passion for this committee 01 DURDOSE Caming L message The M addie Sutters. Its success. am declicated to What life experiences do you have that you believe will be helpful in performance of your duties? I am organized meticulous, detail-onentea driven, passionate about helping peop I also understand The Importance of Spending DUr money a memorable experience Dronde What other information do you want to be considered in your application for this position? have the 3year clean time requirement dont Chair be. dia but. man19 Lyr, requirement 110 Vice Chair be because we elected after in lear. meet the clean time requirement WI God Willing -Thank you, 2

#01-001

Motion

Circle One	For Secretary's Use Only		
Motion	Pro		
Or	Con	Motion / Amendment #	
Amendment	Abstain		

Maker Linda D.	
Position GSR - Spiritual Awakenings	
2 nd Tom C,	
Position GSR. LTP	

Motion / Amendment	
To create an ad hoc committee in order to hold a special 2023 event to celebrate the 40th anniversary of	f the
publishing of the NA Basic Text.	
Intent	
The Marietta Area played an important role in the writing and publishing of the text, so it would make se	ense to
honor that history with an all day event. This motion would approve the creation of an ad hoc committee,	, but a
budget would need to be submitted and approved by the ASC.	

15-0-0

#01-002

Motion

Circle One	For Secretary's Use O	only
Motion	Pro	
Or	Con	Motion / Amendment #
Amendment	Abstain	

Maker Karen H	
Position Activities Chair	
2 nd Mindy M.	
Position End of the Road GSR	

Motion / Amendment To allot an additional \$100 for food at the Lip Sync Battle event. The committee plans to have a dessert Finks. The rent for the bar and all of our budget. The went. event will We currently have \$ 100 budgeted for food, so this will give us \$ 200 to spend if approved. Intent To provide refreshments for the event

Back to Groups

#01-003

Motion

Circle One	For Secretary's Use C	only
Motion	Pro	
Or	Con	Motion / Amendment #
Amendment	Abstain	

Maker David He hr Room Chair Position 2nd Janil M Position GSR - Unity Motion / Amendment Change policy to make an exemption for the 24 Chr Room Budget submission until the March ASS instead of November due the event not no financial report being submitted happening yet \$ Policy: Article Eight Financial Impact: Pr Reache quarte Intent To give the 24-hr Room chair ample time to create an acceptable report of the event

Name of Group: Number of Members: Number of Newcomers:	MASC GROUP SI Architects a 17	Adversh Ponation Amount: Average Attendance:	\$49 30-50		
		h you would like to notify the ASC?			
low are the meetings goir low could the ASC or any	ng? Are there any pro subcommittee help y	blems that need to be discussed wit our group?	h the ASC?		
					- 3
pcoming Birthdays:					
Decoming Birthdays:					
Jpcoming Birthdays: Chip A Sean S:					
<u>Seans</u> .	GRC	OUP INFORMATION			
leeting Place: Deeting Place: Deet Bethany	United Met	todist Tuesday/	Friday	-80m	
eeting Place:	United Met Church F, LS(Frida	hodist Tuesday/ ys) Hybrid	Friday@	-8pm	
eeting Place: peof Bethany pe of Meeting: 0, R	United Met Church F, LS(Frida I	Time/Day: hodist Tuesday/ ys), Hybrid rusted Servants	Friday@	28pm	
eeting Place: Deeting Place: Deeting: D, R R Name: Nicole N	United Met Church F, LS(Frida I	hodist Tuesday/ ys) Hybrid	0	28pm	
eeting Place: Dee Bethany pe of Meeting: 0, R R Name: Nicole N R Phone: 678-333	United Met Church F, LS(Frida I	Time/Day: hodist Tuesday/ ys), Hybrid rusted Servants	0	28pm	
eeting Place: Dee Bethany pe of Meeting: 0, R GR Name: Nicole N GR Phone: 678-333 GR Name:	United Met Church F, LS(Frida I	Time/Day: hodist Tuesday/ us), Hybrid rusted Servants Secretary Name: Day Secretary Phone:	0 d H.	28pm	
eeting Place: Dee Bethany pe of Meeting: 0, R SR Name: Nicole N SR Phone: 678-333 SRA Name: SRA Phone:	United Met Church F, LS(Frida I	Time/Day: hodist Tuesday/ us), Hybrid rusted Servants Secretary Name: Day Secretary Phone:	0 d H.	28pm	
eeting Place: Dee Bethany pe of Meeting: 0, R SR Name: Nicole N SR Phone: 578-333 SRA Name: SRA Phone: SR Email For Minutes:	United Met Church F, LS(Frida I N. 5-7411	Time/Day: hodist Tuesday/ <u>ys)</u> Hybrid <u>rusted Servants</u> Secretary Name: Day Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Rodr	0 d H.	28pm	
Chip A Sean S: Deeting Place: Deethany (pe of Meeting: 0, R SR Name: 0, R SR Name: 0, R SR Phone: 0, R SR Phone	United Met Church F, LS(Frida I N. 5-7411	Time/Day: hodist Tuesday/ <u>ys)</u> , <u>Hybrid</u> <u>rusted Servants</u> Secretary Name: Day Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Rodr Treasurer Phone:	0 d H.	28pm	
SR Name: Nicole N	United Met Church F, LS(Frida I N. 5-7411	Time/Day: hodist Tuesday/ <u>ys)</u> , <u>Hybrid</u> <u>rusted Servants</u> Secretary Name: Day Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Rodr Treasurer Phone:	0 d H.	28pm	

Name of Group: Another Char	Le Donation Amount: \$62
Number of Members: 39	Average Attendance:
Number of Newcomers:	
Are there any changes in the meeting(s) of which you V_{0}	would like to notify the ASC?
How are the meetings going? Are there any problems How could the ASC or any subcommittee help your gro	oup?
tue	
Upcoming Birthdays: None Mis Mrs	
	NFORMATION
GROUP IN Meeting Place: Covenant Repyterian Nor Type of Meeting:	NFORMATION Time/Day:
Covenant Repyterian Nor ype of Meeting:	NFORMATION Time/Day:
Meeting Place: Covenant Presbyterian Nor Type of Meeting: <u>Truster</u> SSR Name: Souh R	NFORMATION Time/Day: Tues 3 Let Cat II:11 m
Meeting Place: Covenant Rehyterian Nor Truster SSR Name: SSR Phone:	NFORMATION Time/Day: Tues 3 Let Cat II:11 m d Servants
Meeting Place: <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> Truster SSR Name: SSR Phone: SSRA Name: <u>SSRA Name</u> : <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>SSRA Name</u> : <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>SSRA Name</u> : <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>SSRA Name</u> : <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Truster</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u>	NFORMATION Time/Day: Tures 7 Cat IIIIm d Servants Secretary Name: Jodi Secretary Phone:
Aeeting Place: <u>Covenant Preshyterian War</u> ype of Meeting: <u>Truster</u> SR Name: SR Phone: SRA Name: SRA Name: SRA Phone: SRA Phone: Covenant Preshyterian War <u>Truster</u> SRA Name: Covenant Preshyterian War <u>Truster</u> <u>Covenant</u> Preshyterian War <u>Truster</u> <u>SRA Name</u> : <u>Covenant</u> <u>Covenant</u> <u>Preshyterian</u> War <u>SRA Name</u> : <u>Covenant</u> <u>Covenant</u> <u>Preshyterian</u> <u>Mar</u>	NFORMATION Time/Day: Tues 7 Let Cat IIIm d Servants Secretary Name: Jodi Secretary Phone:
Aeeting Place: <u>Covenant Preshyterian Nor</u> ype of Meeting: <u>Truster</u> SR Name: SR Phone: SRA Name: SRA Phone: SRA Phone: Data Martin H (action) SRA Phone: SRA Phone: Martin H (action) SRA Phone: SRA Phone: SRA Phone: SRA Phone: Martin H (action) SRA Phone: SRA Pho	NFORMATION Time/Day: Tues 7 Lues 7
Meeting Place: <u>Covenant Preshyterian Nor</u> ype of Meeting: <u>Truster</u> SR Name: <u>Souh R</u> SR Phone: SRA Name: <u>Martin H</u> (action) SRA Phone: SRA Phone: SRA Phone: SRA Phone: SRA Phone: <u>SRA Phone:</u> SRA Phone: <u>SRA Phone:</u> SRA Phone: <u>SRA Phone:</u> <u>SRA Pho</u>	NFORMATION Time/Day: Tues 7 Let Tues 7 Let Cat IIIm d Servants Secretary Name: John Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Martin H Treasurer Phone: h _ arb Q yahoo, om
Meeting Place: <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> Type of Meeting: <u>Truster</u> SSR Name: <u>SSR Phone:</u> <u>SSRA Name:</u> <u>SSRA Phone:</u> <u>SSRA Phone:</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>SSRA Phone:</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>SSRA Phone:</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>SSRA Phone:</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>SSRA Phone:</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor</u> <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor <u>Covenant Rehyterian Nor <u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u></u>	NFORMATION Time/Day: Tues 7 Let Gat IIIm d Servants Secretary Name: July Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Martin H Treasurer Phone: h _ arb & yahoo, om

Name of Group: The Breakfast (Club Donation Amount: 24.00
Number of Members: 12	Average Attendance: 19
Number of Newcomers:	
Are there any changes in the meeting(s) of which yo	ou would like to notify the ASC?
NO	
How are the meetings going? Are there any problem How could the ASC or any subcommittee help your	ms that need to be discussed with the ASC?
meetings are going well	l'attendance growing
Upcoming Birthdays: Hezekiah M Feb 10	24 yrs
Hezekiah M Feb 10	24 yrs PINFORMATION
Hezekiah M Feb 10 GROUI	
Hezekiah M Feb 10 GROU	PINFORMATION
Hezekiah M Feb 10 GROUI	PINFORMATION
Hezekiah M Feb 10 GROUN Meeting Place: 545 Lorene Dr. Southwest M Type of Meeting:	PINFORMATION
Hezekiah M Feb 10 GROUI Meeting Place: 545 Lorene Dr. Southwest M Type of Meeting: <u>True</u>	PINFORMATION Time/Day: Davie ta Sat 10:00 am sted Servants
Hezekiah M Feb 10 GROUN Meeting Place: 545 Lorene Dr. Southwest M. Type of Meeting: <u>True</u> GSR Name: JURY D.	PINFORMATION Time/Day: Darie ta Sat 18:00 am sted Servants
Hezekiah M Feblo GROUI Meeting Place: 545 Lorene Dr. Southwest M Type of Meeting: <u>Trus</u> GSR Name: JUBY D. GSR Phone: 714.517.20898 GSRA Name: SL	PINFORMATION Time/Day: Davie ta Sat 18:00 am sted Servants Secretary Name: Wilkes Secretary Phone:
Hezekiah M Feblo GROUN Meeting Place: 545 Lorene Dr. Southwest M. Type of Meeting: <u>True</u> GSR Name: JUBY D. GSR Phone: 716.517.6898 GSRA Name: Sharon	PINFORMATION Time/Day: Davie ta Sat 18:00 am sted Servants Secretary Name: Wilkes Secretary Phone:
Hezekiah M Feblo GROUN Meeting Place: 545 Lorene Dr. Southwest M. Type of Meeting: <u>True</u> GSR Name: JURY D. GSR Phone: 7/4.517.6898 GSRA Name: Sharon GSRA Phone: (323) 854-1115	PINFORMATION Time/Day: Davie 4a Sat 18:00 am sted Servants Secretary Name: Wilkes Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Shelia Treasurer Phone:
Hezekiah M Feblo GROUN Meeting Place: 545 Lorene Dr. Southwest M. Type of Meeting: <u>True</u> GSR Name: JUBY D. GSR Phone: 716.517.6898 GSRA Name: Sharon GSRA Phone: (323) 854-1115	PINFORMATION Time/Day: Davie 4a Sat 18:00 am sted Servants Secretary Name: Wilkes Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Shelia Treasurer Phone:
Hezekiah M Feblo GROUN Meeting Place: 545 Lorene Dr. Southwest M Type of Meeting: <u>True</u> GSR Name: JURY D. GSR Phone: 714.517.20898 GSRA Name: Sharon GSRA Name: Sharon GSRA Phone: (323) 854-1115 GSR Email For Minutes: Judydel 95 @ 91	PINFORMATION Time/Day: Davie ta Sat 18:00 am sted Servants Secretary Name: Wilkes Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Shelia Treasurer Phone: Mail . Com
Hezekiah M Feblo GROUN Meeting Place: 545 Lorene Dr. Southwest M Type of Meeting: <u>True</u> GSR Name: JURY D. GSR Phone: 716.517.6898 GSRA Name: Sharon GSRA Name: Sharon GSRA Phone: (323) 854-1115 GSR Email For Minutes: Dther Emails to Send Minutes:	PINFORMATION Time/Day: Davie ta Sat 18:00 am sted Servants Secretary Name: Wilkes Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Shelia Treasurer Phone: Mail. Com

	WASC GROUP SERVICE R	EPRESENTATIVE REPORTS	
Name of Group:	End of the Road	Donation Amount:	\$ 50
Number of Members:	16	Average Attendance:	20-25
Number of Newcomers:	1-2		
Are there any changes in t	he meeting(s) of which you we	ould like to notify the ASC?	
none		70	
How are the meetings goin	ng? Are there any problems th	at need to be discussed with	h the ASCO
How could the ASC or any	subcommittee help your grou	ip?	n the ASC?
all is good			
une is guar			
Upcoming Birthdays:			
1	S-Feb.3rd		
Upcoming Birthdays: Kate W-21 year	s-Feb.3rd		
	s-Feb.3rd		
	GROUP INF		
Kate W - 21 years Meeting Place: Hillside U Woodste	GROUP INF Inited Methodist Ock, GA 30189		
Kate W - 21 years Meeting Place: Hillside U Woodste	GROUP INF Inited Methodist Ock, GA 30189	ORMATION	
Kate W - 21 years Meeting Place: Hillside Woodste Woodste Type of Meeting: 5 ¢ Di	GROUP INF Inited Methodist OCK, GA 30189 ime <u>Trusted</u>	ORMATION Time/Day: Fridays@	
Kate W - 21 years Meeting Place: Hillside Woodste Woodste Type of Meeting: 5 ¢ Di SSR Name: Mindy M	GROUP INF Inited Methodist OCK, GA 30189 ime <u>Trusted</u>	ORMATION Time/Day: Fridays@ Servants	8pm
Kate W - 21 years Meeting Place: Hillside Woodste Woodste Type of Meeting: 5 ¢ Di SSR Name: Mindy M	GROUP INF Inited Methodist OCK, GA 30189 ime <u>Trusted</u>	ORMATION Time/Day: Fridays@ Servants Secretary Name: Frint	8pm
Kate W - 21 years Meeting Place: Hillside Woodste Woodste Type of Meeting: 5 c Di SSR Name: Mindy M SSR Phone: 470.659.	GROUP INF Inited Methodist OCK, GA 30189 ime <u>Trusted</u>	ORMATION Time/Day: Fridays@ Servants Secretary Name: Frint Secretary Phone: 470.9	8pm 1 547,2652
Kate W - 21 years Meeting Place: Hillside Woodste Woodste Type of Meeting: 5 c Di SSR Name: Mindy M SSR Phone: 470.659.	GROUP INF Inited Methodist OCK, GA 30189 ime <u>Trusted</u>	ORMATION Time/Day: Fridays@ Servants Secretary Name: Frint Secretary Phone: 470.9	8pm
Kate W - 21 years Meeting Place: Hills de U Woodste SSR Name: Mindy M SSR Phone: 470.659. SSRA Name: SSRA Phone: SSR Email For Minutes: W	GROUP INF Inited Methodist Ock, GA 30189 ime <u>Trusted</u> 2563 indylouwh036@91	ORMATION Time/Day: Fridays @ Servants Secretary Name: Frink Secretary Phone: 470.9 Treasurer Name: Phice Treasurer Phone:	8pm 1 547,2652
Kate W - 21 years Meeting Place: Hills de U Woodste Type of Meeting: 5 ¢ Di SSR Name: Mindy M SSR Phone: SSRA Name: SSRA Phone: SSRA Phone: SSR Email For Minutes: W Other Emails to Send Minut	GROUP INF Inited Methodist OCK, GA 30189 ime <u>Trusted</u> 1. 2563 <u>Trusted</u> 1. 2563	ORMATION Time/Day: Fridays @ Servants Secretary Name: Frink Secretary Phone: 470.9 Treasurer Name: Rhick Treasurer Phone: mail.com	8pm 1 547,2652
Kate W - 21 years Meeting Place: Hillside Woodste Type of Meeting: 5 ¢ Di GSR Name: Mindy M GSR Phone: GSRA Name: GSRA Phone: GSRA Phone: GSR Email For Minutes: m Dther Emails to Send Minut	GROUP INF Inited Methodist Ock, GA 30189 ime <u>Trusted</u> 2563 indylouwh036@91	ORMATION Time/Day: Fridays @ Servants Secretary Name: Frink Secretary Phone: 470.9 Treasurer Name: Rhick Treasurer Phone: mail.com	8pm 1 547,2652

Name of Groups	the Recommend - H-22 a
Name of Group:	the Brogram Donation Amount: \$ 70,00
Number of Members: 10	Average Attendance: 10-馢 20
Number of Newcomers: $2-4$	
Are there any changes in the meeting(s)) of which you would like to notify the ASC?
How are the meetings going? Are there	e any problems that need to be discussed with the ASC?
How could the ASC or any subcommitte	ee help vour group?
Upcoming Birthdays:	
Jpcoming Birthdays:	
Upcoming Birthdays:	GROUP INFORMATION
Meeting Place:	Time/Day:
Aeeting Place:	Time/Day:
Aeeting Place:	Time/Day:
Aeeting Place:	Time/Day:
Meeting Place: ST Patar / St. Boul Epis ype of Meeting: Step - Tra	Time/Day:
Meeting Place:	Time/Day: 5. 7:00 pm S. Discussion in PERSON/2000
Meeting Place: ST Pater / St. Boul Epis ype of Meeting: Step - Tra	Time/Day: 5. 7:00 pm S. Discussion in PERSON (2000) <u>Trusted Servants</u>
Meeting Place: <u>ST Peter / St. Bool Epis</u> Type of Meeting: <u>Step - Trans</u> SSR Name: TOM C,	Time/Day: 5. 7:00 pm BD. Discussion in RERSON (200m) Trusted Servants Secretary Name:
Meeting Place: <u>ST Peter / St. Bool Epre</u> Type of Meeting: <u>Step - Trans</u> SSR Name: <u>Tow</u> C. SSR Phone:	Time/Day: 5. 7:00 pm SD. Discussion in RERSon (200m) Trusted Servants Secretary Name: Secretary Phone:
Meeting Place: <u>ST PETER / St. BOUL EPI</u> Type of Meeting: <u>STEP - Trans</u> SSR Name: <u>TOM C</u> , SSR Phone: SSRA Name:	Time/Day: 5. 7:00 pm SD. DISCUSSION IN RERSON (200m) <u>Trusted Servants</u> Secretary Name: Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Treasurer Phone:
Meeting Place: <u>ST Peter / St. Bool Epis</u> Type of Meeting: <u>Step - Trans</u> SSR Name: <u>Tow C</u> , SSR Phone: SSRA Name: SSRA Phone:	Time/Day: 5. 7:00 pm SD. DISCUSSION IN RERSON (200m) <u>Trusted Servants</u> Secretary Name: Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Treasurer Phone:
Meeting Place: <u>ST PLAN / St. BOUL EPIS</u> Type of Meeting: <u>STEP - Trans</u> <u>SSR Name:</u> <u>SSR Phone:</u> <u>SSRA Name:</u> <u>SSRA Phone:</u> <u>SSR Email For Minutes:</u> <u>+ WC JR - +</u>	Time/Day: 5. 7:00 pm SD. DISCUSSION IN RERSON (200m) Trusted Servants Secretary Name: Secretary Phone: Treasurer Name: Treasurer Name: Treasurer Phone: ATL@ qmail. Com

MASC GROUP SER	VICE REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS	
Name of Group: NA CT Noon Number of Members: 45 Number of Newcomers:	Donation Amount: Average Attendance:	\$63.00
Are there any changes in the meeting(s) of which NO	you would like to notify the ASC?	
How are the meetings going? Are there any prob How could the ASC or any subcommittee help yo N/A	lems that need to be discussed with ur group?	
Upcoming Birthdays: Feb. 14 2 Celebrants	Jong G. 18yrs Eri	ical 4yrs
GRO	UP INFORMATION	
Meeting Place: T. M. House Type of Meeting:	Time/Day: M-F 12:15	5 pm
T	rusted Servants	
GSR Name: Alvin L. GSR Phone: 513-508-1525 GSRA Name: None GSRA Phone:	Treasurer Name: Jama Treasurer Phone:	-940-2590
GSR Email For Minutes: alvangs Caol. Co	m	
Number of Meeting Schedules your group would li	ke per month: 25	
Signed:	Position: GSR	
\bigcirc		

MASC GROUP SERVICE		
	REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS	
Name of Group: SUN DAY SEAUTCE	Donation Amount:	24.00
Number of Members:	Average Attendance:	30
Number of Newcomers: <u>15</u>		
Are there any changes in the meeting(s) of which you w	ould like to notify the ASC?	
How are the meetings going? Are there any problems the How could the ASC or any subcommittee help your gro		the ASC?
Upcoming Birthdays: BRIAN L ZYEARS	FEB STH	
	FORMATION	
Meeting Place:	Time/Day:	
PFDEEJFEW Type of Meeting: 6D	SUNDAY 1	0:30 AM
GSR Name:	Secretary Name:	
SR Phone:	Secretary Phone:	
SPA Name:	Treasurer Name:	
SSRA Phone: 404,5510911	Treasurer Phone:	
SR Email For Minutes:		
Other Emails to Send Minutes:		
	r month.	
Number of Meeting Schedules your group would like per	r monun.	

Name of Group: 1 <u>aco Tuesdo</u>	Donation Amount: 106.00
Number of Members:	Average Attendance: 3-0
Number of Newcomers: <u>3</u>	
Are there any changes in the meeting(s) of which you	u would like to notify the ASC?
6 540	
· w.e	,
GROUP	INFORMATION
GROUP Meeting Place:	INFORMATION Time/Day:
GROUP Meeting Place: Withy North GOD	Time/Day: 700m Tuesdays
GROUP Meeting Place: Unity North GOD ype of Meeting: Rotating Format	Time/Day: 700 Tuesdays
GROUP Meeting Place: Unity North GOD ype of Meeting: Rotating Format <u>Trust</u>	Time/Day: 7000 Tuesdays ted Servants
GROUP Meeting Place: Whity North Good ype of Meeting: Rotating Format <u>Trust</u> SSR Name: Any H.	Time/Day: 700 Tuesdays ted Servants Secretary Name: Karen H.
GROUP Weeting Place: Whity North Got Type of Meeting: Rotating Format <u>Trust</u> SSR Name: Amy H. SSR Phone: 678-230-3785	Time/Day: 700 Tuesdays ted Servants Secretary Name: Karen H. Secretary Phone: 678-414-3120
GROUP Meeting Place: Whity North Got Type of Meeting: Rotating Format <u>Trust</u> SSR Name: Any H. SSR Phone: 678-230-3785 SSRA Name: Control M.	Time/Day: 700 Tuesdays ted Servants Secretary Name: Karen H. Secretary Phone: 678-414-3120 Treasurer Name: Stephanies.
GROUP Meeting Place: Whity North Good ype of Meeting: Rotating Format <u>Trust</u> SSR Name: Any H. SSR Phone: 678-230-3785 SSRA Name: Control M. SSRA Phone: 678-689-5054	Time/Day: 700 Tuesdays ted Servants Secretary Name: Karen H. Secretary Phone: 678-414-3120 Treasurer Name: Stephanies. Treasurer Phone: 678-687-3868
GROUP Meeting Place: With North God Type of Meeting: Rotating Format STR Name: Rotating Format SSR Name: Any H. SSR Phone: 678-230-3785 SSRA Name: Control M. SSRA Phone: 678-630-5785 SSRA Name: Control M. SSRA Phone: 678-659-5054 SSRA Phone: 678-659-5054 SSR Email For Minutes: On Y MUNSING Other Emails to Send Minutes:	Time/Day: 700 Tuesdays ted Servants Secretary Name: Karen H. Secretary Phone: 678-414-3120 Treasurer Name: 678-414-3120 Treasurer Name: 678-614-3120 Treasurer Phone: 678-687-3868 gra Mac.com
Meeting Place: Whity North Got Type of Meeting: Rotating Format <u>Trust</u> GSR Name: Any H. GSR Phone: 678-230-3785 GSRA Name: Conting M. GSRA Phone: 678-689-5054	Time/Day: 700 Tuesdays ted Servants Secretary Name: Karen H. Secretary Phone: 678-414-3120 Treasurer Name: 678-414-3120 Treasurer Name: 678-614-3120 Treasurer Phone: 678-687-3868 gra Mac.com

MASC GROUP SERVIC	E REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS	
Name of Group: Unity	Donation Amount:	
Number of Members: 12	Average Attendance: $-(8) - 15$	
Number of Newcomers:	•••	-
Are there any changes in the meeting(s) of which you $\mathcal{N}_{\mathfrak{S}}$		1
How are the meetings going? Are there any problem How could the ASC or any subcommittee help your g	s that need to be discussed with the ASC? roup?	•
Upcoming Birthdays: Siouxsie P 1 year - 2	/16	
GROUP	INFORMATION	1
Actell First United Methodist	Time/Day:	
	Mon/Thurs 8:00 pm	
ype of Meeting: Open Discussion	rentrincis cicc pro	
	ed Servants	1.1
SSR Name: David Miller	Secretary Name: Sara G	
SR Phone: 404-551-8890	Secretary Phone:	
SSRA Name:	Treasurer Name: Jocho B.	
SRA Phone:	Treasurer Phone:	
SR Email For Minutes:		
ther Emails to Send Minutes:		
lumber of Meeting Schedules your group would like p	per month:	· . · · · ·
lumber of Meeting Schedules your group would like p igned:	Position: C-SR	

		E REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS	
Name of Group:	We Gop	Donation Amount:	Ø
Number of Members:	4	Average Attendance:	16
Number of Newcomers:	6	_	
vre there any changes in th	he meeting(s) of which you	u would like to notify the ASC?	
n6			
low are the meetings goin	g? Are there any problem	s that need to be discussed wi	th the ASC?
low could the ASC or any s	subcommittee help your g		
- 30	<u> </u>		
Jpcoming Birthdays:			
	GROUP		
	GROUP	INFORMATION	
leeting Place:	GROUP	INFORMATION Time/Day:	800 the VIS
Neeting Place:	GROUP Est Cobb		San thuis Discussion 10
Neeting Place:	Est Coup	Time/Day: Type of meeting:	8 m thurs Discussion/0
Meeting Place:	Est Coup	Time/Day:	San thurs Discussion 10
Unite	Est Cobb ed Methodis TRUST	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS	8 an thurs Discussion 10
SR Name:	Est Coup	Time/Day: Type of meeting:	San thurs Discussion /0
SR Name: ddress:	Est Cobb ed Methodis TRUST	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS Secretary Name:	8 an thurs Discussion 10
SR Name: ddress: ity, ZIP:	Est Cobb ed Methodis TRUST	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS Secretary Name: Phone:	San thurs Discussion /0
SR Name: ddress: ity, ZIP: hone:	Est Cobb ed Methodis TRUST Anosodas Marceth Gra- (404)433-493	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS Secretary Name: Phone: Treasurer Name: Phone:	8 an thuis Discussion 10
SR Name: ddress: ity, ZIP: hone: mail:	Est Cobb ed Methodis TRUST Anosodas Marceth Gra- (404)433-493	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS Secretary Name: Phone: Treasurer Name: Phone: Seicloxy com	San thurs Discussion /0
Unit SR Name: ddress: ity, ZIP: hone: mail: SRA Name:	Est Cobb ed Methodis TRUST Anosodas Marceth Gra- (404)433-493	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS Secretary Name: Phone: Treasurer Name: Phone:	8 an thuis Discussion /0
SSR Name: address: Tity, ZIP: Thone: mail: SSRA Name: hone:	Est could ed Methodis TRUST Amendas Marceth Gra- (404)433-493 Amenderett 808	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS Secretary Name: Phone: Treasurer Name: Phone: Seiclocol com Alt. emails:	Son thurs Discussion Jo
Meeting Place: Unit SSR Name: Address: Dity, ZIP: Phone: Imail: SSRA Name: Phone: Iumber of Meeting Schedu	Est could ed Methodis TRUST Amendas Marceth Gra- (404)433-493 Amenderett 808	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS Secretary Name: Phone: Treasurer Name: Phone: Seiclocol com Alt. emails:	Son thurs Discussion 10
SSR Name: Address: City, ZIP: Phone: SSRA Name: Phone: Iumber of Meeting Schedu	Est could al Mathadis TRUST Amondas Marcetto Gra (404)433-493 Amondosott 808	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS Secretary Name: Phone: Treasurer Name: Phone: Seiclost con Alt. emails:	Son thurs Discussion 10
SSR Name: Address: City, ZIP: Phone: SSRA Name: Phone:	Est could al Mathadis TRUST Amondas Marcetto Gra (404)433-493 Amondosott 808	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS Secretary Name: Phone: Treasurer Name: Phone: Seiclost con Alt. emails:	Son thuis Discussion 10
SSR Name: Address: City, ZIP: Phone: SSRA Name: Phone: Iumber of Meeting Schedu	Est could al Mathadis TRUST Amondas Marcetto Gra (404)433-493 Amondosott 808	Time/Day: Type of meeting: ED SERVENTS Secretary Name: Phone: Treasurer Name: Phone: Seiclost con Alt. emails:	Ban thurs Discussion /0



MARIETTA AREA SPRING CAMPOUT MAY 5-7, 2023

RED TOP MOUNTAIN STATE PARK[•]

PIONEER CAMPSITE

\$15 REGISTRATION FOR CAMPERS \$5 PER DAY REGISTRATION FOR NON-CAMPERS SUNDAY BREAKFAST included for

registered campers & \$5 for non-registered participants

The \$5 daily parking pass required by the state park is not included in the event registration.

Meetings - Workshops - Fellowship

*NA IS NOT AFFILIATED WITH RED TOP MOUNTAIN STATE PARK

FOR MORE INFO: KAREN H. 678-414-3120